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To our valued customers: 
 
Panasonic is planning to change the tabbing location from Dongguan to Indonesia. 

 
There will be no change in tray size, or carton quantity. 
 
The cell will have a visual difference in the type of nickel plating. 
Currently, the plating is shiny and will change to a matte finish in Indonesia. 
 
This is a visual change only and does not affect performance. 
 
This change will be occurring on July 2015. 
 
Please provide any sample requests to your account manager by 3/25/2015. 
 
Thank you for your understanding regarding this product notice.  If you have any questions, 
please contact your account manager or send an inquiry to oembatteries@us.panasonic.com. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Christopher Holt 
Product Specialist 
OEM Battery Group 

Nature of Change: 
Tabbing Location Change 
 
Affected Model: 
 
ML-621S/DN & VL-621/DN 
 
Date of Notice:  March 23rd, 2015 


